

Paula West
Active Accessible Travel
Department for Transport
Zone 2/14-16
Great Minster House
33 Horseferry Road
London
SW1P 4DR
Rupert.furness@dft.gov.uk
07825 193634
Web Site: www.gov.uk/dft

01st July 2020

Dear Jon Pook,

Thank you for your information request of 15<sup>th</sup> June 2020 You requested the following information:

How many registered national standard cycling instructors are there in the UK?

How many registered national standard cycling instructors are there in London?

Of these instructors, is it known how many are actively practicing cycle training both nationally and within London?

Our 2018 data collection calculated an estimated 2,500, England registered National Standard cycle instructors. A further data collection is currently ongoing and will be made available in August 2020. Our instructor database currently records 786 instructors domiciled in London, however this is likely to include some who have stopped delivering Bikeability. The Department for Transport do not hold a geographical record of active practicing instructors.

If you are unhappy with the way the Department has handled your request or with the decisions made in relation to your request you may complain within two calendar months of the date of this letter by writing to the Department's FOI Advice Team at:

E-mail: FOI-Advice-Team-DFT@dft.gov.uk

Please send or copy any follow-up correspondence relating to this request to the FOI Advice Team to help ensure that it receives prompt attention. Please also remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Please see attached details of DfT's complaints procedure and your right to complain to the Information Commissioner.

If you are dissatisfied with our response to your request or the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two calendar months of the date of this letter and should be addressed to the FOI Advice Team at <a href="mailto:FOI-Advice-Team-DFT@dft.gov.uk">FOI-Advice-Team-DFT@dft.gov.uk</a>.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted via their online form: <a href="https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/official-information-concerns-report/official-information-concern/">https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/official-information-concern/</a>

Yours sincerely,

Paula West